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Black Dog Meet

No. 81

Dundonnell

Date – Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd February 2009

In Attendance



Charles Alexander
Alan Sewell

Robin Clark
George Skinner

Wull Clark
Colin Sidgwick

Pat Davis
Tony Smith

Steve Davis
Graham Wyllie

Gerry Feeney


Hills Climbed
Friday

Alan & Graham
Carn Chuinneag
838m

Charles & Tony
Creag Loch na Dearcag
536m


Sgurr Marcasaidh
580m

Steve & Pat
Beinn nam Ban
580m

Saturday

Colin & George
A’Chailleach
999m


Sgurr Breac
1000m

Wull & Robin
Sgurr Breac
1000m

Graham
Seana Bhraigh
927m

Alan
“Mrs McDougall”
801m

Charles, Gerry & Tony
Beinn Bheag
668m


Groban
749m

Steve & Pat
Meall Doirein
420m

Sunday
Gerry, Graham, Colin & George
Eidhidh nan Clach Geala
995m

Alan
Breabag
815m

Charles & Tony
Carn na Coinnich
673m


Meall na Damh
673m

Weather

Friday – mostly dry but windy

Saturday – Dry start then very wet and windy

Sunday – A few spots of rain but windy yet again

Notes 



Sail Mhor hostel was OK, as was the food in the Dundonnell hotel. However, the beer and the atmosphere in the hotel were very good. The beer had almost no “food miles”, having been brewed just down the road. Guitars, a banjo and recorders, with music sheets, were provided in the bar.

The dormitories were surprisingly quiet for a BD outing, who was missing?

Great to see Pat and Steve on the list again, especially as Steve managed two days in a row.

Tony and Charles missed being locked behind a gate for the night by only a few minutes on Friday. What seemed like an easy walk was stretched by very soft deep grass in an area fenced off from the deer. Walking in treacle might have been easier.

The rain and wind on Saturday made the going tough. The streams rose very rapidly between outward and return journeys and anything of any size would have been impassable. The bothy at Lochivraon is now almost completely refurbished into a ‘des res’ which is all locked up behind stout steel grills. The outhouse may still be accessible but would not depend on it. The upside of this work the rough path along the loch has been upgraded to a good vehicle track.

A little further up the glen we saw a surprisingly well-fed fox running away and wondered why it was so sleek at this time of year. The answer was just over the next rise – a red deer carcass almost completely stripped. Robin and Wull saw a similar carcass.

The strangest event of the weekend took place very near to home. The car in front of Colin’s on the road down into Hillside was targeted by one coming in the opposite direction. The driver was apparently tired of living but was fortunately unsuccessful in seriously injuring herself or anybody else.  

Next meet 21st March 2009, Aviemore. Meet organiser is Kirsty.

Charles Alexander
